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Provider notice 

February 22, 2023 
 

Important Deadline for Managed Care Network Providers 

Effective April 1, 2023, Molina Healthcare will be prohibited from paying network providers 
until the providers are enrolled with DMAS through the PRSS portal. 
 

Two Action Items for Providers: 

1. Enroll all National Provider Identifier (NPI) numbers in PRSS for all of the provider's 
servicing, billing, ordering, referring, or prescribing providers. 

• Providers should initiate their enrollment application in PRSS, 
via virginia.hppcloud.com now to avoid disruption to claims payments.  

• Only one enrollment application per NPI/service location is necessary in PRSS, even if 
a provider participates with more than one MCO. 

• Providers with multiple National Provider Identifier (NPI) numbers must enroll all of their 
NPIs in PRSS.   

• Providers with multiple service locations must enroll all service locations. 

• MCO network providers who have already enrolled all of their NPIs and all of their 
service locations with Medicaid fee-for-service do not need to re-enroll in PRSS. 
Providers who are not certain if all NPIs and service locations are enrolled should verify 
their enrollment status in PRSS (see #2 below).  

2.   Check your PRSS enrollment status 

• DMAS has posted a spreadsheet that lists all active, PRSS enrolled Virginia Medicaid 
providers. 

• Providers should check their enrollment status for all NPIs and service locations before 
enrolling in PRSS, including for servicing and billing providers and also for non-billing 
NPIs, including ordering, referring, and prescribing providers.   

• The Virginia Medicaid provider spreadsheet is located at: MCO Provider Network 
Resources | MES (virginia.gov) 

• Providers can download the spreadsheet to verify that all of their NPIs and service 
locations are enrolled. 

• If any of the provider’s NPIs or service locations are missing from the spreadsheet, the 
provider must enroll the missing NPIs or service locations using the PRSS portal (see 
#1 above to enroll). 

• Providers can contact the Gainwell helpdesk with any questions they have about the 
content for their NPIs in the spreadsheet, or about the Virginia Medicaid provider 
enrollment process, at 1-888-829-5373, or by 
email:  vamedicaidproviderenrollment@gainwelltechnologies.com. 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/virginia.hppcloud.com/__;!!DOw_8Fim!PFX4gfFweWD729CzYxSfAXrqyogBYU0E1oEz0BR1EdT-8ei0p-lwKor9a9giN1bj-qnBMdoNHLte3sjykPJYNmwt1WuONlAjivzLLZW8$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/vamedicaid.dmas.virginia.gov/provider/mco*gsc.tab=0__;Iw!!DOw_8Fim!PFX4gfFweWD729CzYxSfAXrqyogBYU0E1oEz0BR1EdT-8ei0p-lwKor9a9giN1bj-qnBMdoNHLte3sjykPJYNmwt1WuONlAjigVut06t$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/vamedicaid.dmas.virginia.gov/provider/mco*gsc.tab=0__;Iw!!DOw_8Fim!PFX4gfFweWD729CzYxSfAXrqyogBYU0E1oEz0BR1EdT-8ei0p-lwKor9a9giN1bj-qnBMdoNHLte3sjykPJYNmwt1WuONlAjigVut06t$
mailto:vamedicaidproviderenrollment@gainwelltechnologies.com
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As always, your partnership with Molina is highly valued, and we are committed to providing 
you with excellent customer service. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
your Molina Provider Services Manager at MCCVA-Provider@molinahealthcare.com. 

Sincerely, 

Molina Healthcare 

mailto:MCCVA-Provider@molinahealthcare.com

